MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 18, 2014

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on September 18, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Isbell, Heaton, Moos, Ross and Mayor Moser.  Attorney Rocklin was also present.  Absent: Trustee Rohn.
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the August 21st meeting.  Trustee Ross moved to approve the minutes as written, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 3 – Public hearing on proposed Eaton Vista Acres annexations.  Mayor Moser opened the public hearing for the proposed annexation request for Eaton Vista Acres.  Troy Jones, architect/planner, working with Mike Donaldson who is the property owner, provided background and information for the proposed annexation.  Eaton Vista Acres #1 has approximately 84.462 acres and Eaton Vista Acres #2 includes 75.993 acres.  The proposed annexation includes approximately 161 acres located east of the Hawkstone Subdivision on Weld County Road 39.  The development  of the acreages include a mixture of urban estate lots, standard single family detached, small single family, dwelling units in multifamily complexes and common areas in multifamily complexes totaling approximately 316 residential units.  The request is to zone the property agriculture until ready to start development by phasing over time.  8% of the land area is dedicated to a park and also have a possible site for an elementary school.  Developer is talking about septic systems for the sewer.  The presentation went before the Planning Commission on August 7th and commissioners recommended annexation approval pending the following conditions:
· No development less than current standards
· Recommend zoning as a PUD
· Recommend lift station and any other additional infrastructure needed to attach to the town sewer system rather than a mixed environment of town sewer and septic system
· Make sure enough water is dedicated
No comments from public so hearing was closed.  Concluding discussion, Trustee Moos moved to accept Resolution No. 2014-13 annexing Eaton Vista Acres No. 1, seconded by Trustee Isbell.  Roll call; Daniels-aye, Heaton-aye, Moos-aye, Ross-aye and Isbell-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.  Trustee Moos moved to accept Resolution No. 2014-14 annexing Eaton Vista Acres No. 2, seconded by Trustee Isbell.  Roll call; Isbell-aye, Ross-aye, Moos-aye, Heaton-aye and Daniels-aye.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 4 – Public hearing on proposed increase in School Impact Fees – Resolution 2014-12.   Mayor Moser opened the public hearing for comments.  No comments from public so hearing closed.  Dr. Randy Miller, district superintendent and Tim Unrein, assistant superintendent were available for questions.  Trustees have talked to building contractors regarding the significant increase in fees and have received no negative feedback.  The increase will not go into effect until January 1, 2015.  Gary reported that the resolution and letter of information were sent to all of the builders encouraging any comments and he has only heard from one builder. The fees will apply to all subdivisions.  Concluding discussion Trustee Moos moved to approve the resolution increasing the school impact fees as follows with an annual review:  the sum of $1,798.00 per single-family detached residential unit and approves the addition of in lieu payments in the sum of $641.00 per single-family attached residential unit and $309.00 per multifamily residential unit, seconded by Trustee Ross.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 5 – Liquor license renewal – D & J Maplewood Wine and Spirits, LLC.  Chris Bagley reported all paperwork appeared to be order and Chief Mueller has no issues with the establishment.  Trustee Ross moved to grant renewal of the liquor license, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 6 –   Citizen comments/questions.  None.
Item 7 – Reports. 
· Mayor Moser provided an update for the MPO meeting hosted by Eaton.
· Gary provided; 
· NISP update and information on the Retreat scheduled for November 10th
· Update on meeting with consultants on the water financial ten year plan with possible work session in November
· Scott Renfroe is getting ready to start development plans for the Brown Farm Subdivision
· Captain Mueller provided an update on activities in the police department.
Item 8 – Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                                                                   Erika C. Bagley, Town Clerk
